***TO BE PUBLISHED***
Minutes for the Woodburn City Council Meeting on December 20th, 2021:

The meeting began at 7:00pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. In attendance was Mayor Kelsey, Clerk-
Treasurer Cummins, Superintendent Walls as well as Councilmen Gerig, Watts, and Voirol. Chief
Parker as well as Councilmen Martin and Thompson were not present.

Chief's Report: Nothing to report.
Superintendent's Report: Nothing to report.

Mayor's Report: The Mayor received a quote from City Lights to install 14 lights on the north side of
Hickory Street totaling $30,600. After discussion, it was determined to proceed with this proposal.

Clerk-Treasurer's Report: The meeting minutes were presented from the December 6™ meeting. After
discussion, Councilman Gerig moved to accept the minutes from the December 6™ meeting as
presented, second by Councilman Voirol, all present in favor. The warrants were presented. After
discussion, Councilman Voirol moved to pay the warrants as presented, second by Councilman Gerig,
all present in favor.

Councilmen's Report: Councilman Gerig inquired as to the status of the lights on Main Street that have
gone out. The Superintendent has explained that they were ordered several months ago.

Audience: A resident came today to discuss fees that had accrued regarding his property due to the
improper connection of his sump pump. After discussion, Councilman Watts moved to waive any fees
accrued since the first lien filed in the amount of $1,100, second by Councilman Gerig, all present in
favor. A resident came today to discuss the potential for a retention pond at his property. He intends to
build on this property in the near future. After discussion, Councilman Watts moved that the City allow
him to build a duplex without a retention pond and that a letter be prepared to that effect, second by
Councilman Voirol, all present in favor. A resident commented on how nice the lights look on Main
Street. Another resident asked what was in the works for the 2022 calendar year.

Councilman Watts moved to adjourn the meeting, second by Councilman Voirol, all present in favor.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:49pm.

Go to www.cityofwoodburn.org to see previously approved minutes and recent community news.



